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Lilleshall Parish Council
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 9th January 2017

Present: Cllrs A. Baker, C. Baker, K. Cherrington, P. Millard, D. Shaw, B. Taylor (Chairman), J. Taylor, C. Lane – Clerk.
There were five members of the public present.
16.001 Welcome: The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.

16.002 Apologies: None received.

16.003 Declarations of Interest: None received.

16.004 Public Session: Local residents raised the following concerns:
· Mr Philip Hawkins commented that regarding any future issues of the Lilleshall Parish Council Newsletter, he would be willing to volunteer his services to provide a press ready document, i.e. ready to print; in order to save the Council money.
He requested that amendments be made to the minutes of the Meeting 5th December 2016, wishing for wording to be withdrawn (4A). Also, that regarding the Clerk, comparing costings with other Parish Councils (Edgmond and Church Aston) he implored the Council to review their arrangements.

· Mrs Linda Parker reminded the committee that last year it was agreed that minutes of the Council be available, both on the Councils website and the notice boards. She would like to see this happening again on a regular basis if possible. 

There was some discussion as to where minutes had been posted, which notice boards would require backdating of minutes, and to which minutes would need laminating before posting up. 

· Mr Philip Hawkins raised the point that draft minutes could go up, stating subject to approval, as soon as possible in order for residents to be kept more up to date with matters; rather than waiting for them to be approved a month later. 

· Mrs Linda Parker informed the Council that she was more than willing to organise an event for the Parish.

Ideas were suggested such as, The Queens 70th Anniversary in November, The Memorial Hall celebrating 80 years, Afternoon tea. 

· Mrs Jilly Broadbent (Chair of Lilleshall Tennis Club) thanked Cllr Cherrington for attending the last event. She commented that there was a need to discuss the need for the courts to be cleaned before the end of the financial year, to look into a programme of ongoing maintenance works instead of firefighting issues. The club will be looking into a grant from Veola as well as equipment to pick up the leaves, storage for a petrol driven machine and insurance. 

The Council enquired to how the Saturday afternoon coaching sessions were run.
16.005 Minutes of the last Meeting:
After the following amendment, the minutes of Monday 5th December 2016 were agreed and signed. 
Resolved to remove everything after “at the end of meetings” from item 4a.

16.006 Matters Arising from those Minutes:
(a) Commercial Opportunities – The Parish Council to consider using their amenities such as bus shelters to sell advertising space. 
Resolved that this item be included on the next agenda.
(b) Financial Regulations 2.2 – Cllr A. Baker commented that Cllrs had received nothing back from the previous Clerk in order to amend the standing orders. The Councils master copy still needs amending as will Cllrs own copies. 

16.007 Planning:
Neighbourhood Plan Update – Cllr D. Shaw reported that 54% of the surveys had been returned and these were currently at Shropshire Rural Communities Council (RCC) where the information was being analysed. He is hopeful that a draft copy of the sustainability analysis will be available by the end of the month, complete with summaries of the comments made. It is estimated that residents spent around an hour each filling in the survey and that most people are of a like mind regarding certain issues. 
	It is hoped that the plan will be developed during February and March, and that a draft copy will be in place by the end of the year. The winner of the £100 Waitrose voucher for completing the survey was provided with their prize.
Arranging the survey took around thirty days of preparation, the delivery team spent around forty man days, and there was around seventy two hours spent completing the form. In total, one hundred and forty two days of effort has been made by the community, contributing to a saving of £3500. Cllr D. Shaw wanted to thank everybody for their hard work, making the survey such a success. 
(a)	Applications:
TWC/2016/1132
Land adjacent 7 Hillside, Lilleshall, Newport, Shropshire.
Variation of condition 13 of planning permission TWC/2015/0188 to incorporate the erection of a single story rear extension
Applicant: Mr Temperton
Resolved: That the Council submit “no comment” in response to the application.
TWC/2016/1167
Haddington, Barrack Lane, Lilleshall, Newport, Shropshire, TF10 9ER
Erection of a single story side and rear extension linking to garage conversion
Applicant: Mr M Conway
Resolved: That the Council submit “no comment” in response to the application.

(b)	Permission Granted: None.
(c)	Permission Refusals: None.
(d)	Any other planning matters: None.

16.008 Newsletter:
The Committee to discuss producing a spring newsletter and whether to include advertisements. The Council discussed various options for the newsletter.
Resolved: That the newsletter would be four sides of A4 and that any suggestions for the newsletter will be sent to Cllr K. Cherrington.

16.009 Finance Update:
The Clerk informed the Council that she was not currently in a position to give a finance update, but informed the Council that the new Business Banking Instant Access Account was now open.
Resolved: that this item be deferred until the next meeting.

16.010 Correspondence:
[bookmark: _GoBack](a) Letter from Parishioner – The Council had received a letter regarding the ongoing problems with Severn Trent on Limekiln Lane and Church Road, and the problems this has caused with residents being left without a bus service for up to ten days at a time over the Christmas Period.
Resolved: That the Chairman would respond to the letter and take this information back to the Bus Users Group.
(b) Bus Shelter – One of the Bus Shelter’s on the Main Road had been vandalised with both coping stones being removed and smashed.
Resolved: That Lion builders are contacted for a quote for repair.
16.011 Interim Arrangements:
The Council discussed the new interim arrangements and the change of days the Clerk would be in the Office, now being Monday and Tuesday mornings 9:30am – 12:00 noon. 
Resolved: That this item be looked at again in three months’ time.
16.012 Date of the Next Meeting 06.02.17
Items for the agenda to be notified to the clerk by 25.01.17

The Meeting finished at 8.00pm.
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